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RECOMMENDATIONS 
 
The following recommendations are based on results from the telephone survey 
as well as the focus group sessions. However, the limited number of participants 
in the focus groups means that results of this research are not necessarily 
representative of all new mothers or settlement workers in the Region of Peel.  
Nevertheless, these recommendations can assist all prenatal class providers in 
improving the development and delivery of prenatal education resources for 
pregnant women and their partners.  Thus, it is recommended that: 
 

1. Peel Health define its key target audiences for prenatal education in 
keeping with its current mandate to provide prenatal education to those 
who experience barriers to accessing services. 

2. Peel Health refine its marketing strategy to more selectively engage those 
target groups.    

3. Peel Health specifically focus on physicians as key informants of the 
importance and value of prenatal education. 

4. Prenatal class providers continue to address the issues of class size, time 
and location to ensure that what is offered best meets the needs of the 
consumer. 

5. Peel Health clearly communicate its fee structure, and the fact that as of 
January 1, 2005 no fee will be required. 

6. Peel Health investigate the potential of providing classes that better meet 
the needs of non-English speaking citizens.  This could include translated 
material, use of interpreters, support persons, and English as a Second 
Language (ESL) class formats. 

7. Prenatal class providers review their curricula to ensure sufficient 
information on what to expect in the hospital, information on early 
breastfeeding, infant care and community resources. 

8. Peel Health continue to stay abreast of the prenatal information needs and 
preferences of new mothers through continued research in this area. 

9. Peel Health consider further use of print, video and internet options for 
communicating prenatal information. 

10. Peel Health follow up with periodic evaluations of its current prenatal 
classes and incorporate feedback to improve service delivery. 

 
 
 
 
 
 




